Town of Milladore

November 5, 2017
The regular monthly meeting of the town board was called to order October 1, 2017 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall.
After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found Connie Milz absent. Minutes for this meeting were taken by the Deputy Clerk, Ken Manlick.

The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Chairman Russ Haffenbredl asked that the following notation about the meeting with Sherry be added. “It was determined that waste oil should be labeled as used oil.” Hank Nigh moved to accept the minutes with the changes. Second by Leon Kundinger. Motion carried.
The financial report was read. Leon Kundinger moved to accept and Hank Nigh was the second. Motion carried. There was a motion to pay the bills made by Hank Nigh with a second from Leon Kundinger. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Hank Nigh to have the budget meeting be published in the paper one time 14 to 21 days before the meeting, which is scheduled for November 5, 2017. There was a second from Leon Kundinger. Motion carried.


An additional comment was made that the County salt prices will be the same as last year. There have been a few tires left in the ditches in our town. We need to inform the public about the proper was to dispose of used tires. No action was taken.
Ron Koziczkowski reviewed the condition of the shop. Leon Kundinger moved that Central Door of Plover be hired for the $300 needed to fix and seal them. Hank Nigh seconded the motion which carried.

Milz received an estimate from Roland Hawk, Highway Engineer to repair/update Maple Road from Brookside to County Road F. His comments follow:
“My recommendation for Maple Road is to improve the segment from Brookside Road to CTH F. I propose to place 3-inches of new 1 1/14” base over the existing pavement, pulverize the existing pavement together with the base, shape to 2% crown and pave 2” of new asphalt, and add 2” of ¾” aggregate for shoulders.

I estimate this work to cost approximately $155,000. Under the TRiP program you may wish to have all the work included in the application or you may wish to break out each of the three components and only apply for TRiP funding for the asphalt paving. In that case I estimate the 3” of 1 ¼” base to cost approximately $25,000. The pulverizing would cost approximately $12,000, and the shaping and paving would cost approximately $118,000. “

Milz will be directed to apply for the above recommendations using WAMS to seek TRiP funds. The motion was made by Leon Kundinger and seconded by Hank Nigh. Motion carried.
There was a motion made to adjourn by Russ Haffenbredl, with a second from Leon Kundinger. Motion carried.

The next meeting is November 5, 2017 at 6:30pm in the town hall.
 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk

